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PARENT/CARER ON-GOING CONSENT FOR USE OF INSTAGRAM 
 

Sometimes St Andrews’s Primay School uses images of pupils in its literature (for example in its prospectus, 
newsletters and magazines) and online (the School website, e-newsletters and on social media). These 
images can be viewed by people outside the School including within the UK and overseas. Sometimes, pupil 
images may also appear in publications to promote the School which are controlled by people outside the 
School.  
 
Photographs of your child (including video images) that are used as part of providing an education to them 
are covered in our Pupil Privacy Notice which is available on the school website. 
 
For the purposes listed below we need your on-going consent. Please therefore complete this form and 
return to your school. You can change your photo consents at any point by contacting the school office and 
you will also be asked to review your consent from time to time.  

 
Name of child:________________________________________________________ 
 
Year and class:________________________________________________________ 
 

Please note: photos used for purposes listed below may be used for up to 2 years after your child has left 
the school. 
 

Photo / image use 
I consent 

Yes or No 

The school’s social media channels  

Instagram  

 

 
 
For those situations where we need specific one-off consent, the school will contact you directly with details 
of this.  
 
 
Signed (Parent/Carer): _________________________________   Date: _____________________________ 

  
  Print name:___________________________________            Relationship to child: ___________________ 
 
 

Please return this form to the 
school office by Monday 29th 
January 2024 


